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WHACK-A-ROTARY CLUB
In house meeting scuttled (COVID 5- Rotary 0)
club goes back in holes per governor’s new guidelines

Pay for lunch, happy dollars, or just a good old donation. Keep the dream alive
https://beverlyrotaryclub.ejoinme.org/MyEvents/COVIDRESPONSE/tabid/1143470/Default.aspx

I’m happy in my hole, are you?

Pooh you fat bastard 
get back in your hole



 Friends, 

Yesterday was my birthday. My wife Susan and I were returning home to Newburyport after 3 nice days in North 
Conway. We headed south along Route 16, and as the lunch hour came and went, we surrendered to our hunger 
pangs and looked for a suitable place to stop. We stopped at the Miss Wakefield Diner in Wakefield, New Hampshire. 
It’s one of those classic “old”diners with the glistening silver facade. We had passed it many times over the years, 
never stopping.

There were just a couple of other customers in there, and the place was appropriately modified with plexiglas bar-
riers between the booths and the signage we have all grown used to, requiring masks and social distancing. We 
plopped ourselves down in one of their cozy booths, and ordered an inviting lunch.

As we ate, I noticed that the cook had emerged from the kitchen out back, and he grabbed a seat in the booth next 
to ours, where he started a conversation with the customer already sitting there who apparently was a regular.

I couldn’t help but pick up snippets of the cook’s comments to his friend: “…he was a dear friend…had a major 
stroke…sent to Portsmouth Regional Hospital…died the next day…such a good man…only 77… Jack?..I still 
can’t believe it.”

Well of course, with the recent passing of our dear friend Jack, not only did my ears perk up, but I rose from my seat 
and went over to the cook.

“Excuse me, are you talking about a friend named Jack, who recently died from a stroke?” “Yes” the man answered, 
with a tear in his eye. “Was it Jack Good, from Massachusetts?” I asked. “Yes! “ he shouted. “Oh my God,” I said, 
”Jack was a very good friend of mine. We’d been friends since I met him in 1979.He was a mentor to me all through-
out my career!” We wanted to hug, or at least shake hands—but because of the virus, fought the impulse to do so.

The week before, I had ignored the statement in Jack’s obituary indicating that the services at the gravesite would 
be just for the family. On the morning of the funeral, I went to the gravesite anyway, where indeed none of the 
throngs of people who would normally have been there, were there.  I arrived early and stood off to the side.  It was 
cold, rainy and foggy.  The funeral procession had not yet arrived. As another car approached, I was surprised but 
very glad to see old friends Mark and Karen Kostegan get out of their car. We hadn’t seen each other in years. And 
standing under our umbrellas, we had a chance to catch up and talk about Jack, while we waited for the procession 
to arrive.

Mark told me that Jack had been at his cottage on the lake in Wakefield, New Hampshire. He had spent, for the first 
time ever, most of the summer there, because of Covid. Jack and Mark had continued to communicate via email, 
and not surprisingly, they shared a lot of stories and laughs over the summer.

I asked the cook his name. He was Scott (photo attached). He owned the diner, and he occasionally pitched in to 
cook, especially during Covid. I said, “How well did you know Jack? Did he come in here often?” “Every day, for 
breakfast. For years” “Every day?” I said. “Yes, Every day that he was up here, and this year he’d been here every 
day since April.”

Scott continued, “ He was a dear friend for many years. I know Sue, I know the whole family. If you line up 10,000 
people who knew Jack throughout his lifetime, you wouldn’t find a person who had a bad thing to say about him.” 
“Couldn’t agree more,” I said, “He touched so many people in so many ways, a very special man. Like Jack, I spent 
much of my career in hospital fundraising. He got me started in the business.  Jack was a teacher and mentor to 
me, and hundreds of others over his career.”

Scott directed my attention to the counter across from us, and there it was (photo), a sign that had been taped to 
the counter, reading “ This seat Reserved for Mr. Jack Good.” The Advisory Committee reference? It was Scott’s nod 
to Jack’s career-long involvement in committees and Boards for dozens of organizations.

“Wow!”, I said, “Did you put up the sign after he died, as a tribute to him?”   Again with a tear, Scott said, “ Oh no. 
That sign’s been there since April, when I knew Jack would be up here for a long time. He would come in every day and 
sit at his seat. I would never let anyone else sit there. We’re going to get a permanent plaque and put it there. I don’t 
want anyone else to sit there.”

For the next 20 minutes, we talked about Jack, his life and legacy. It seemed like our stop at the diner, meeting 
Scott—it seemed so random. Or was it? As we got up to say our goodbyes, Scott pointed to the sky and said, “We 
love you Jack. I know you’re up there.”

For me, on my birthday, it was a very Good birthday present.

And if you’re ever traveling up or down Route 16 in Wakefield,NH, please stop in to the Miss Wakefield Diner for a 
good meal, to see Jack’s seat and to say hello to Scott.

And please share this with anyone who knew Jack who might be interested.

Jay McGovern

Letter About 
jack good



Last weeks news, Thursday Oct 29.20
VP Diane 12:15pm
Welcome/Call to Order  			 
	  
Pledge Maureen Trefry 
Song: Diane and Freddi “This land is your land” 
by Woody Guthrie

Guests and visitors – numerous from North 
Shore Unitarian 

Sprocket: Paul Drinkwater
Invocation: Rachel Hand 
Guest Speaker - Jean Koulack Young

Birthdays: 
Dubman, Jillian Oct 31 
Ruggieri, Brandon Nov 03 
Shafiq, Zaka Nov 03                    

Announcements: 
Meeting at DYC on 11/5 – also on Zoom (act 
as a table) Hybrid meeting 

Jack Good Fund is up and accepting dona-
tions. Best if paid by check to Beverly Rotary 
Foundation (Memo: Jack Good) 

Beverly Main Streets pumpkin carving contest 
– vote online!

Tricks Treats and Trivia – 10/29

Al Temkin/Mike Harrington recorded rotary 
show featuring Moiph

Reminders/Updates: “Tricks, Treats and Trivia” 
Tonight!

Sergeant: the one, the only, Star of Stage & 
Screen Bob Murphy
•	 Jillian Dubman – born of Halloween
•	 Ian Goddard – On two screens at once
•	 Allison Babin – Librarian – Ian is “outstand-
ing volunteer”
•	 Mooney’s – not in attendance..fine – axe 
throwing fine
•	 Larry Herman – also a great axe throwing, 
paying fine
•	 Andrew DeFranza – Anchor Point facility – 
state funding – will charge board member – Al 
Temkin will pay for
•	 Macaw Mortgage Broker – Matt 
Blanchard
•	 My Baboon Banker/Bonobo Banker – 
Adam Winn
•	 Border Collie Baker – Maureen, Ellen, etc
•	 Fox Financial Planner –  Matt P, Al Temkin, 
etc
•	 Emu Editor – Dave Olson
Happy Dollars:
•	 Rachel Williams – Just Happy!
•	 Sue Gabriel – Happy to see Jean
•	 Diane Howard – daughter was sworn in as 

assistant district attorney
•	 Jackie Rap – for President Marshall – operat-
ing went well
•	 Al Temkin - $100! Honored will take over 
Salvation Army bell ringing program – Following 
Jack Good’s footsteps
•	 Allison Babin – Library has added more mov-
ies!
•	 Ed Cahill – Bending the Arc – Netflix docu-
mentary – go watch
•	 Mike Jones – “Getting out of the doghouse” 
– Jackie helped for trivia – excited for trick or 
treating
•	 Bob Murphy – 43rd wedding anniversary

Speaker:
Our speaker this week is Jean Koulack-Young, 
who will speak about Racism on the North Shore. 

Jean has worked as a teacher of the Deaf-Blind 
at Perkins School for the Blind and a teacher of 
the Deaf at Beverly School for the Deaf and 
in the Boston School System. During summers 
she worked as a Park Ranger at the Saugus 
Iron Works National Historic Site. She has also 
worked as a technical writer for computer soft-
ware. Since retirement, she has volunteered in a 
program teaching English as a Second Language 
to refugees in a homeless shelter, and organized 
a homework program for children there. Through 
her church, she has taught English to refugees 
from the Congo and supported the families as 
they acclimated to our
society.

Submitted by Paul Drinkwater

SIX WORD STORIES
I hope you’ll consider telling us your pandemic 
story in six words. We want to preserve Beverly’s 
collective experience of 2020, a most unusual 
year. Add to Beverly’s pandemic stories by sub-
mitting yours. We will submit your entries to the 
Six-Word Memoirs website and add them to our 
local history collection.

Submit your entries by Monday, November 30.

www.mcjins.com

Michael C. 
Jones
President

Phone 978-338-4670
Fax 978-522-8388
Mobile 978-828-5822

409A Cabot Street
Beverly, MA 01915

mike@mcjins.com

978-922-2149
Commodore Plaza,

47 Enon Street
Beverly, MA  01915-3601

Alan L. Temkin 
Financial Planner 
781-876-4175 
atemkin@temkinfinancial.com 

www.temkinfinancial.com 
301 Edgewater Place, Suite 200 

Wakefield, MA  01880 
Alan L. Temkin is a registered representative of and offers securities, investment 
advisory and financial planning services through MML Investors Services, LLC. Member 
SIPC. Temkin Financial Group , LLC is not a subsidiary or affiliate of through MML 
Investors Services, LLC., or its affiliated companies. 200 Clarendon Street, 19th and 
25th Floor, Boston, MA 02116. 617-585-4500. CRN202111-256179 

Established in 1929 & Still Growing!
Auto • Home • Business • Health • Life

Richard F. Mooney Jr.
p r e s i d e n t

306 Cabot Street, Beverly, MA
(978) 922-6600



where creativity works®

visual art & design education

continuing education for all ages

public art galleries

beverly, ma   |  montserrat.edu

northshore-bank.com |

To contact one of our commercial  
lenders call (978) 573-1300 or visit 

northshore-bank.com/lenders.

Helping Local 
Businesses Thrive.

Member FDIC   Member DIF   Equal Housing Lender

Edward F. Cahill, J.D., CFP®, CLU®,ChFC®

Financial Adviser
(978) 927-9352  •  306 Cabot Street, Beverly, MA 01915

ecahill@ft.newyorklife.com  •  www.edwardfcahill.com

Agent, New York Life Insurance Company.
Registered Representative, offering securities through NYLIFE Securities LLC,

Member FINRA/SIPC, a Licensed Insurance Agency
201 Jones Road, Fifth Floor, Waltham, MA 02451  •  Tel: 781-647-4100

Eagle Strategies and NYLIFE Securities are New York Life Companies

We are proud 
to support the

Beverly 
Rotary Club

True to our Communities

Tel: 978-927-3123
Email: mpiaker@cfaemail.com

100 Cummings Center, Ste. 207P
Beverly, MA 01915

www.capitolfinancialadvisors.com

Matthew H. Piaker,
JD, LLM, AIF®

Securities and Advisory Services 
offered through Commonwealth 
Financial Network, Member 
FINRA/SIPC. Advisory services 
offered by Capitol Financial 
Advisors, a registered investment 
adviser, are separate and unre-
lated to Commonwealth.

Worldwide Adventures of  Handly
Did I ever tell you about my adventures in the Algerian outback on caravan. 
I was travelling by camel when I came upon a Bedouin village led by Sheik 
Iiderim. We exchanged pleasantries and it turns out he was looking for a driver 
for his Quadriga. I told him as an accomplished horseman I would like to see his 
steeds. I met the snow white Aldeberan, Antares, Atair and Rigel. These magnifi-
cent white horses would be the envy of the entire Saharian plain. He entered 
us in the games against hi arch rival Marsala, heir to the wine fortune who was 
known for his cheating ways. Well upon race day Marsala didn’t disappoint, his 
chariot had greek Spiked Wheels to foil any passing chariots. A spirited race 
ensued as team after team crashed or withdrew from the track, down to only 
two drivers. As the last lap was signalled Marsala edged in closer to my chariot 
, I held my line and our wheels became entangled. Suddenly his wheel fell off 
and he was thrown from his chariot as I crossed the finish line, victorious. Check-
ing on his damaged body her muttered “know any good lawyers?” I reached 
into my satchel and gave him my card. No further action was pursued and I was 
Algerian champ. Until our next adventure.

Tricks, Treats
and Trivia
Okay you only had 5 kids show 
up at your house for Halloween 
this year. fret not, because the 
real action was on the Thursday 
before when the “Cool Kids Ta-
ble” came back with a furious 
last second splurge to winning 
bragging rights for our first ever 
Trivia Night. thanks to Jillian 
and Rachel (hey wait didn’t RH’s 
team win????)  for organizing 
this. It was fun to see how little 
you know or thought you knew. 

Last Weeks 
Speaker Jean 
Koulack-Young

Jean Koulack-Young, who spoke 
about Racism on the North Shore, 
and her own personal story as a 
person in a mixed race marriage. 
And as a mother to 3 mixed race 
children. Powerful story on coping 
and living in this area not too long 
ago dealing with prejudices and 
fears from mostly white community.

Costumes galore and by looks of it plenty of hy-
dration going on in the break out rooms.	
Fun watching teams crash and burn near the end, 
then the glee coming from the Winners AND sore 
losers. Splendid time for all.



CCI Reprographics

110 Cabot Street     978-922-3773
Alex@ CCIRepro.com

A Full Service Copy Center
AV Rentals & Services

Serving Beverly Since 1979
Alex Ushakoff III - owner
4th generation Rotarian

John A. Shuka, MAI, SRA, AI-GRS
8 Enon Street, Suite 1B

Beverly, MA 01915
978-921-1700

www.shuka-associates.com

Real Estate Appraisal, Appraisal Review & Consulting

Good Food, Drink & Fun
241 Jefferson Ave. Salem MA

www.tinwhistlesalem.com • 978-741-1912 

Keep your facility clean and disinfected with 
JAN-PRO of Northeast Massachusetts.

WE SPECIALIZE IN CLEANING & DISINFECTING:
• Office Buildings

• Medical Facilities

• Daycares and Schools

• Restaurants

• Auto Dealerships

...and more! 

CALL FOR A FREE ESTIMATE!

Mark Munoz/Rotarian.
Cleaning services provided by independently owned and operated JAN-PRO cleaning franchisees.

781-482-7990 | JAN-PRO.COM/MASS

Beverly Insurance
100 Cummings Center

Suite 106N
Personal and Business 

Insurance

978-524-8501 
email:mike@beverlyins.com

3.5” x 2”

MKT-5894K-A

edwardjones.com

Walter W Hartford, CFA 
Financial Advisor

55 Market Street 
Suite 102 
Ipswich, MA 01938-2262 
978-356-3002

Zoom with Beverly Rotary
Woody Guthrie and Anna’s grandson made the cut this week, along with an 

Aardvark Architect. As Mr Roarke would say”smiles,everyone,smiles”I just
take pictures can’t help it faces look kind of sad.



Zoom with Beverly Rotary Guests
So many guests last week we need to give them their own section. 

That and we are having a slow news week with election and all that

You pick the Pic? 
We rapid fire picture grabbing during 
meeting and don’t know what we’ll have 
until thursday morning when we assemble 
Sprocket. You can choose which picture 
you like best and send in to our tabulation 
team in East Providence. Ranked choice 
is not an option since it went down in 
flames. But you can fix you’re car any-
where you like.

1. Eric taking a siesta 

2. Bill scanning the news

3. Write in ________________________


